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Lopez, Maria [COB]

From: Terry Hartman <thartman1940@sbcglobal.net>
Sent: Monday, June 24, 2019 5:05 PM
To: COB_Response
Cc: 'Carol Hartman'
Subject: JWA General Aviation Improvement Program

Honorable Orange County Supervisors, 
 
We live on the Back Bay in The Bluffs Area of Newport Beach and we are in a location that has a view of the 
airplanes as they take off the runway in a westerly flight path.  Over the past year or two we have noticed an 
incredible increase in the noise level when jet aircraft take off.  We have lived in our home for over 30 years 
and only recently have we experienced such loud jet engine noise that we have to stop talking on the patio 
during the time when a plane takes off.  Also, there has been an increase in the frequency of private planes 
flying over our home.  This is a new source of noise annoyance that we do not understand. Why are there are so 
many general aviation aircraft now flying over us? 
 
The proposed new General Aviation Improvements Program at JWA will bring a severe increase in noise 
impacts to our neighborhood. We are very concerned that all of us that live in Newport Beach and other effected 
cities will be invaded with more and more private jets flying over us, and they do not have to abide by the 
restricted hours that the commercial flights have to comply with.  This isn’t the way John Wayne Airport was 
supposed to preserve the lifestyle in our communities.  We are asking you to fully consider the impacts that will 
result from the aggressive expansion of the GAIP airport facilities as included in the proposed Alternative 1; 
understanding what this expansion will do to negatively impact us will be greatly impacted.   
 
We want to thank you in advance for seriously making the right decision and helping us by voting NO on 
Alternative 1. 

Sincerely, 

 
Terry and Carol Hartman 
414 Plata 
Newport Beach, CA 92660 

 


